
HEAR	4.1.2	–	Cllr	Yvonne	Constance	Response	to	HEAR	4.1.	
	
Dear Mr Reed, 
 
I write to endorse and support the later submission made by FLAG after the hearing 
on Tuesday 24th 2018. 
 
We were all surprised by the VWHDC late and unannounced delay to 2024/25 to the 
trajectory for delivey of 600 houses on this site. The delay takes delivery of this site to 
the very end of the plan period, with no firm.date or funding for the Fril ford Lights.  
 
By 2031 the full capacity of Dalton Barracks site will be known, and F&T site will 
not be needed. 
 
I repeat my assertion that as this site will not be needed it serves no strategic need and 
is 'unsound'. 
 
Further I support FLAG's submission that there is no justification for any discret 
ion.in the development template which should state clearly that ' Occupation of 
dwellings on the site will not begin prior to completion of upgrade to Frilford 
Junction ( currently planned for 2024/25) 
 
Cllr Yvonne Constance. 
	


